
Maid Season 1 Episode 4 

INT: REGINA WALKS INTO HER KITCHEN LOOKING WEARY 

ALEX 
I’m so sorry; I was just getting out of here. 

REGINA 
Oh 

ALEX 
I was here because of the grout 

REGINA POURS HERSELF A GLASS OF WINE 

REGINA 
You want another glass? 

ALEX 
I’m so sorry 

REGINA 
Don’t be. How about some pie? Want some pie? 

ALEX 
No, no, no. 

REGINA 
So how was your thanksgiving? 

REGINA WALKS TO TABLE  

ALEX 
It was good. I cleaned. 

REGINA 
We eat at this table…once a year? Eight grand. I paid for 
it. I paid for everything in this house. I work so much 
that I don’t have time to sit at this table. That was 
always important to me; that I kept working. I was 
already a partner when I met James. My girlfriends all 
said, “Quit. Enjoy your life”. He wanted me to quit too. 
But I said “Absolutely not”. I wanted to respect myself. 
I wanted him to respect me. 

REGINA LEAVES TABLE AND POURS HERSELF A WHISKY 

REGINA 



It’s the people you think you know. That’s who you have 
to worry about; because you don’t actually know them. You 
know the story they tell themselves about who they are, 
so you can get out of bed in the morning. The last few 
years, sometimes I look at my husband…he’s just sitting 
there, and he’s so beautiful. And it’s not fair. And its 
maybe what Alzheimer’s feels like. He’s familiar, but 
he’s a stranger. And I Know I love him, but I don’t 
recognize him. And I just want this alien to get the fuck 
out of my house. I want the real him to come back. Do you 
want to know what’s funny? He left his wife for me 
because I was young and he’d never had a good 
relationship with his kids, and he wanted a do-over. But 
unbeknownst to me I had the ovarian reserve of a 50-year-
old woman. You probably got pregnant without even trying 
didn’t you? 

ALEX 
Do you want me to respond? 

REGINA 
Sure, respond. 

ALEX 
I got pregnant easy. But I’ve had to bust my ass for 
everything else. 

REGINA 
I’m sure you have. Lets see now, after…five years and six 
rounds of IVF, one of which actually made it to 9 weeks…
and had a heart beat; that was thrilling. After all that, 
then there were the meditation retreats, and even a trip 
to Mexico for a Mayan uterus massage. Three hundred 
thousand dollars later…and now…there is a woman names 
Joanne in Oregon, whose five months pregnant with our 
son. My son. And I say that lightly because we used a 
donor egg. All in all it took three women to make this 
baby. One with the egg…One with the womb…and one with the 
money. Me. But she does send me pictures. I don’t even 
know what I’m looking at. What am I looking at? 

ALEX 
Yep, I think that’s his foot. 

REGINA 
So then why don’t I feel anything? 

ALEX 
Being a mother looks like all kinds of things.  



REGINA 
I can understand that for some women they can accept…that 
the baby is theirs no matter what. And I really thought I 
could be that woman, I…But after all this time, and all 
this money…when I look at that…I don’t feel love. I don’t 
feel loved. I just feel desperate. I never thought Id do 
this part alone  

ALEX 
Alone? 

REGINA 
James wants a divorce. 

ALEX 
I’m sorry 

REGINA 
He told me on the way to Thanksgiving Dinner. Which has 
got to be some kind of record for asshole-ness. It was 
not like I didn’t see it coming. With every miscarriage I 
had, he just slipped further and further away. Jesus what 
am I doing? 

REGINA TAKES MONEY FROM HER PURSE 

REGINA 
For the grout 

ALEX 
No, no. Mm-mm. No 

REGINA 
It’s fucking sparkling in here Alex. Don’t ever let 
anybody take advantage of you. Make you feel “less than” 
for all of your hard work. Work. It’s the one thing you 
can count on. Everything else is fragile. Okay? Okay. 
Take the pies too. 

ALEX 
No 

REGINA 
Please. Can I see a picture of your daughter? 

ALEX 
Of course 



REGINA 
How old is she? 

ALEX 
She’s almost three  

REGINA 
And you’re dong it alone? Do you like being a mom? 

ALEX 
I live for my daughter  

REGINA 
You can go. Close the gate on your way out.    

ALEX 
Okay. Okay.  


